
Brown-headed Cowbird Increases 
in North Carolina Mountains 

JANE P. HOLT 
Department of Biology 
Presbyterian College, Clinton, S.C. 29325 

The Brown-headed Cowbird (Molothrus ater) appears to be on the increase in the 
North Carolina mountains. Eugene P. Odum found no cowbirds during a survey of 
breeding birds of the Highlands plateau in 19464947 (Ecology,31:.587 -605). In a similar 
breeding bird census in Highlands in 1959, 1960, and 1971, I found the cowbird absent. 
In the spring of 1972, however, the cowbird appeared in the area around the Highlands 
Biological Station and in an overgrown field 6 miles E of Highlands. Both adults and 
young have been noted during late May and early June of 1972. They appear to be 
common. David W. Johnston, in reporting the birds of the Highlands area in 1964, 
classified the cowbird as uncommon with only one observation during the breeding 
season (Jour. Elisha Mitchell Sci. Soc., 80:30-38). Their recent increase has been noted 
in other areas of the North Carolina mountains as well as in the Highlands area. Because 
the presence of these birds affects the population density of other birds, variations in the 
Brown-headed Cowbird population should be carefully noted. 
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